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Election Results 

 

This information highlights the process and results of the 2025 Aramco Brats, Inc. (ABI) Board 
of Directors Election, made available for ABI member review. Per the ABI Bylaws, the winner 
of each elected position is determined by a simple vote majority. As they nor any other 
immediate family member or spouse were present on the ballot, the Election data and 
results were reviewed and ratified by Marie Littlejohn-Dunn – DH ’77, Liz Germani – RT ’84, 
and Steven Owen – DH ’08. Any inquiries to review Election results should be directed to JeW 
Neal, Director at Large (Nominations). 

In total, 444 validated votes were received across the four open positions: President, Vice 
President, Secretary, and Treasurer. The results were as follows: 

CANDIDATE POSITION VOTE TOTAL 

Paul Allen (Nominated) – WINNER  
President 

109 

Lee Ingham (Write-In) 1 

Amber Neal (Nominated) – WINNER  
Vice 

President 

106 

Lee Ingham (Write-In) 1 

Abstentions  4 

Raidah Ziadeh Hudson (Nominated) – WINNER  
Secretary 

109 

Lee Ingham (Write-In) 1 

Tom Littlejohn (Nominated) – WINNER 
Treasurer 

109 

Lee Ingham (Write-In) 1 

Communications and Election Process 

The Call for Nominations for the 2025 ABI Board of Directors Election was opened on March 
11, 2025 and closed on April 15, 2025. The notification e-mail contained a link to the Get 
Involved form on the Aramco Brats website, where nominees were asked to provide their first 
name, last name, e-mail address, 9th grade graduation year/district, his/her choice of elected 
and/or appointed position, and text to explain pertinent skills and why he/she would be a 
good candidate for the role chosen. The e-mail also provided a link to the “Article 4: Board of 
Directors” section of the ABI Bylaws so members would understand board position 
responsibilities. 



The commencement of online voting for the 2025 ABI Board of Directors Election was 
notified to members via e-mail on May 22, 2025. The e-mail contained a secure link where 
members could view information concerning each of the nominated candidates, and an 
electronic ballot for members to vote on their selection for each oWice. The ballot required 
selections to be made of each oWice for validation, with ability to submit a write-in candidate 
as opposed to the person nominated. All voters received a confirmation e-mail indicating 
their votes had been recorded. 

Voting was permitted up to 3:00pm Eastern Daylight Time (EDT) on June 28, 2025, and 
Election results were reviewed and ratified upon closing. Election results were announced 
at the ABI Reunion Banquet conducted during the evening of June 28, 2025. Documentation 
of this Nominations Report within the Reunion Recap concludes the 2025 ABI Board of 
Directors Election process. 

 


